West Central Neighborhood Association

Minutes of the Board
Janurary 11, 2011
 ATTENDEES: Casi Bromelmeier, Chris Ruckman, Carol Salge, Benjamin Sanchez, Susan Smethers, Justin Stalter, Charlotte Weybright, Mike Walsh   

 GUESTS:  None 
OFFICER REPORTS
 Board Minutes:  December Board Minutes presented and approved.
 Treasurer’s Report:  December Reports presented and approved. 2010 Financials will be filed for audit. 
Membership Report: 2011 year-to-date membership total = 80.
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

Plan Committee:   

· The Plan committee reported that the housing portion of the Neighborhood Plan has been completed and they are now working on the parks and recreation section. Once completed, the final changes to the Neighborhood Plan will be brought to the Board for approval. 

CHDO Committee:
· Mike Anderson and Tom Cain have agreed to sit on the CHDO Committee. Steve Miranda and Jack Stark have shown some interest but have not made a commitment at this point. 
Historic Preservation (Local Historic District) Committee: 
· The City has indicated that it still wants West Central to move forward with the expansion of the Local Historic District. The neighborhood plans to meet with City officials to discuss the issue in February and move forward in March.
ADDITIONAL COMMITTEE REPORTS
CCW Committee:

· Larry Codding is working on a drug den ordinance. No other reports at this time.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Neighborhood Christmas Lighting Contest

· Contest has been completed and was well received.
Neighborhood Holiday Party

· The Neighborhood Holiday Party took place in December and everyone had a joyous time.
Gift Certificate for David Long

· Gift certificate has been given to David for his service to the Neighborhood.
Zoning Hearings

· No report at this time.

New Board Members

· Advisory Board members will continue to be sought. No response from Mark Shank at this time.

CEDIT Requests

· Ideas for improvements will be solicited at the January General Membership Meeting.

UEA Grant Application

· The Neighborhood applied for a $500 UEA grant for updates to the website. The UEA Board will meet and decide on Thursday.
NEW BUSINESS

Speakers for January General Membership Meeting

· Eric Looper (CEO – St. Joseph Hospital)

· Alec Johnson ( City presentation on the old Dimension Ford property west of Swinney Park)

Drug House Ordinence

· Nothing to report at this time other than that Larry Codding is working on it.
City Briefing on Sources of Funding for Neighborhoods

· Benjamin Sanchez will look into the Paul Clark Not For Profit Resource Center for ideas about different ways for the Neighborhood to apply for grants.
New Employee

· Benjamin Sanchez was introduced as the new staff person for the West Central Neighborhood Association. He has a background in architecture and holds a Master of Architecture degree from Detroit Mercy.
Brick Street Policy

· Property owner Jim Sack has previously presented on the Brick Street Policy. The Neighborhood voted to support the Policy in March 2008 but was never approved by the Board of Public Works. John Urbahns, Director of Community Development, has agreed to take the Policy forward with the Board of Public Works and it will have to be voted on and approved by City Council. 

Neighborhood Newsletter

· Discussion on how to cut Neighborhood costs resulted in general consensus that the newsletter should be primarily distributed electronically. 

· Motion to reduce paper newsletter distribution and focus on electronic distribution. Motion seconded and unanimously approved.

Other Business

WCNA General Membership Meeting

· Susan Smethers will conduct the General Membership Meeting in Charlotte’s absence. 
Meeting adjourned
Respectfully submitted:

___________________________________

Justin Stalter, Board Secretary

West Central Neighborhood Association

